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Emergency Meeting for Members on Academic-Related Contracts (including Professional, Managerial and Senior Admin Staff)
1:00pm Monday 10th June
Proudman Lecture Theatre (Room 027, Mathematics Building)
 
Negotiations on Standardisation of Terms & Conditions Break Down
University Announces Intention to Potentially
Dismiss all Academic-Related (PMSA) Staff and
Reappoint on Inferior Contracts
 
In Autumn 2012, the University notified the recognised trades unions (UCU, Unison and Unite) of its wish to standardise the terms & conditions of employment for all categories of staff with a specified working week.  Currently, Academic-Related (PMSA) staff are employed under several different types of contract, but all have a specified working week (which was standardised at 35 hours as part of the implementation of the 2004 Framework Agreement).  The University now wishes to move all these staff onto a single contract of employment.   Over the past months we have given several reports of the progress of these negotiations.

We regret to inform you that negotiations have now broken down, as UCU wasn’t prepared to agree to detrimental terms and at a meeting on Wednesday 5th June, the University announced its intention to impose changes by the process of dismissing all Academic-Related staff and immediately reappointing them on the new inferior contracts.  We were also told that all support staff (who are represented by Unite and Unison) will likewise be dismissed and reappointed on new contracts which have not been agreed by their unions. 

What are the Issues at Stake?
The main area of dispute is over management guidance on working hours and entitlement to time off in lieu (TOIL) when staff are required to work outside normal working hours (e.g. evenings and weekends). Please note that the University were seeking to increase the times when staff would work outside of normal working hours. Although the proposed new contract specifies a 35 hour working week, the associated guidance lacks clarity on entitlement to TOIL.  The University refused to amend the draft guidance to make it clear that whenever staff were required by their line manager to work outside normal hours, they would have an absolute entitlement to hour-for-hour TOIL.  Instead, the University announced that specific part of the guidance would be withdrawn from the negotiating table, but would nevertheless be issued to managers.  The UCU negotiators expressed the view that if the University went ahead and issued unagreed advice which had the effect of undermining the terms of the new contract, this would be a breach of contract and the University was therefore negotiating in bad faith.

A further issue relates to another proposed change by which staff could be required to work on bank holidays (including Christmas Day and New Year's Day) and University closure days.  Under existing contracts there is no provision for the University to require staff to attend work on bank holidays and University closure days.  The new contracts allow this, with only hour-for-hour TOIL to be taken at a time determined by your manager.  UCU believes that staff who are required to work on bank holidays should receive additional compensation and the time when TOIL is taken should be subject to mutual agreement. 

What Happens Now?
The University has announced its intention to issue UCU with a Section 188 notice for all staff on Academic-Related contracts within the next few days.  This is a legal requirement when an employer intends to dismiss staff from their old contract and re-engage them on a new contract.  This will be followed by a period of collective consultation with your trade union. If no agreement is reached, the University will contact each member of staff affected and they will be issued with a letter that at the end of a three month notice period they will be dismissed from their current contract, but will be re-engaged provided they accept the terms of the new contract.

There will be an emergency meeting for all members of UCU on Academic-Related contracts next Monday (10th June) at 1:00pm in the Proudman Lecture Theatre (Room 027, Mathematics Building).   Marie Monaghan (UCU Regional Support Officer, who has been involved throughout the negotiations) will be present to answer your questions.
As the proposed changes would affect all Academic-Related (PMSA) staff, please draw this matter to the attention of colleagues who may not yet be members of UCU.  Non-members can join online at http://www.ucu.org.uk/join 
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